
 

26 October – Year 11 Art 
Excursion 
26 October – P&C Meeting 
31 October – Mpower Program 
2 November – Yr 10 Health and 

Education Excursion 
2 – 3 November – State Ten Pin 

Bowling Championships 
4 November – Chess Competition 
11 November – Agriculture 

Primex Excursion 
11 November – Geography 

Fieldwork excursion 
15 November – Yr 7 catch up 

immunisations 
 

 

BREAKFAST CLUB 
We had over 50 students enjoy the first return to free breakfast and 
make a positive start to their day. 
Benefits of eating breakfast for teens: 

• improved energy 
• improved concentration/brain function  
• better grades 
• healthy choices, positive impacts on health 

Breakfast club runs Monday, Wednesday and Friday each week,  
from 8:20-8:50am. 

 

 SCHOOL ROUTE 380- AM SERVICE AND BUS 
S728 / ROUTE 380 - PM SERVICE 
Dear Parents and Students, 
From Monday 31 October 2022 there will be a 
change to Route 380. 
Due to the Ulmarra CBD upgrade works, from the 
above date the Route 380 will omit Coldstream 
Street and River Street. Students will be required to 
disembark at the bus stop opposite Ulmarra Public 
School on Big River Way at 3:53pm. 
Once Busways are notified of a completion date for 
these works, further notification will be provided 
advising of a return to normal service. 
For further information, please contact Busways 
Customer Service on 1300 69 2929  
or visit www.busways.com.au.  

Week 2 Term 4 
 

http://www.busways.com.au/


GRAFTON & MACLEAN HIGH SCHOOLS INDUSTRY ENGAGEMENT VISIT 
A group of students from both Grafton HS and Maclean HS undertook an industry engagement 
visit to Harwood Marine last term. The students observed the activities undertaken at the 
shipyard and slipway. 
The assistant manager Jason Newport guided the group through each of the workshops and 
discussed processes and trade roles in each area of the boat building/maintenance operations. 
Students moved onto one of the large vessels that is being built onsite where managing director 
Gio Cervella talked to the group about what he looks for in a young person when entering the 
industry. During this session, several employees discussed their job role and explained their 
career journey. 
Thanks to Murray the workshop foreman and welding inspector for his insight into the trade of 
Fitting & Machining, Richard for his insight into engineering and his responsibilities as the 
welding supervisor, Simon for his insight into his electrical trade and current opportunities as a 
Tugboat operator at Harwood Marine and the two apprentices Bethany (1st Year) and Talen (3rd 
Year) for their discussions around apprenticeships and what it involves. All these representatives 
talked about the importance of numeracy skills and ‘to always give your best.’ Jason and Gio 
discussed future job opportunities and suggested work experience as an initial step into an 
apprenticeship. 
The excursion was funded by the ‘Educational Pathways Program’ (EPP) operating at our school. 
This program helps to ensure that students leave school well prepared for higher education, 
training, or employment.  

 
  



SCHOOLS SPECTACULAR 
Tahlia was a featured artist in this 
year’s Schools Spectacular. You can 
see highlights from the PR Day at 
https://youtu.be/85u5nolpJ90. 
Tickets can be purchased for 
Schools Spectacular at Ticketek 

https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx?sh=SCHOOLSP22 
 

SRC TEAM BUILDING AND PLANNING DAY 
On Friday 14 October, our Student Representative Council members took part in a planning and 
team building day. The day included some presentations from successful Grafton High School 
alumni who have been achieving great things in their chosen fields and vocations. The 
accidental themes of these presentations were how the road to success and leadership is not a 
straight path, the importance of perseverance in all that you do and that it is how you respond 
to setbacks that can make the difference between success and failure. Students participated in 
some hilarious and challenging team building games and put in motion plans for activities and 
projects for the coming year.  
We would like to thank the Regional Industry Education Partnerships Program for their support 
in funding the day. 

 

FUTSAL 

https://youtu.be/85u5nolpJ90
https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx?sh=SCHOOLSP22


Last Thursday, some of our students competed in a Futsal Gala Day in Coffs Harbour. 
Our u/16 girls lost 3-2 against a very strong Bellingen High. The girls kept them 2-2 for most of 
the 2nd half but conceded last minute.  
Our u/14 girls lost to Bellingen High side 3-0. The girls played well but were unlucky during the 
game.  
Our u/14 boys played well against Bellingen High School, finishing with a 4-4 draw. The game 
going to penalties and then sudden death penalties (4-3). They then played against a very strong 
CHHS (Jetty) and sadly lost 9-1. 
Our u/16 boys played against CHHS and won 6-5. They scored last minute to come away with an 
entertaining and fiery win but sadly lost to Orara High School 7-2. 
All participating students played outstandingly well and were good role models for GHS. 
Thanks to Mrs Moss and Mr Yong for organising a great day. 

 

 
Entry Forms: Available at Ferry Park Gallery, Maclean 
Entry Fees: Open $12.00; Youth (under 16) $7.00 Both include 8x8 canvas 
Entries Close: 4:00pm Friday,17th March 2023 
Opening and Awards: Friday 31st March, 2023 (Open) 
 Saturday 1st April, 2023 (Juniors) 
Contact:  Jean 0407 378 982 
  Pam: 0417 815 410 
  8x8@ferrypark.net 

 
 



 
HELPING HANDS TRIVIA NIGHT 

“IZAK RICHARDSON” 
SATURDAY 12TH  NOVEMBER 2022 

COMMENCING @ 6:30PM GRAFTON DISTRICT SERVICES 
CLUB 

Dear Business Owner, 

The Helping Hands Committee of Grafton regularly come together with Trivia Nights 

and raffles to raise funds for community members in need of a helping hand. These 

events are supported by Grafton District Services Club & local businesses. 

So, in collaboration with Community partners, the Grafton District Services Club is 

hosting a Healing Hands Event Night to raise needed funds to support Izak Richardson 

and his family. Izak is 15 years old and was diagnosed with Lymphatic Cancer in June 

2022. 

As a valued local business owner, we are writing to ask for your support in providing 

donated goods or services to support this Healing Hands Event. Your generous 

donation will go a long way in making this event a success so as dearly needed funds 

maybe raised for Izak and his family. 

Please help make a difference by contributing to the success of this superb event. To 

do this, please contact Narelle Lascelles on 0408 777 556. 

Thank you… 

(PLEASE NOTE: Donated goods to be in no later than Thursday 27th October 2022) 
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